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November 10, 2021 

Mike Weldon 
George T Weldon Construction, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1170 
Vernal, UT 84078 
 

RE:  North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-1999-007, 112c Conversion Application (CN-1), 
Withdrawal Accepted 

Dear Mr. Weldon: 

On May 19, 2020 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division), approved the 112c Conversion 
Application (CN-1) for the North River Gravel Pit Extension. The application required an additional bond 
amount of $227,862.00 to be posted prior to Permit Issuance. No financial warranty adjustments have 
been made to date. 

On October 12, 2021 the Division received your written notice to withdraw the permit conversion 
application (CN-1) and for the site to enter into final reclamation as a 110c permitted site. The Division 
has accepted your withdrawal notice and the revision has been terminated. The above mentioned site 
shall remain permitted at 8.85 acres with a required bond amount of $25,900. 

At this time the Division believes that the site is under bonded based on observations from the April 27, 
2021 inspection and the Divisions May 4, 2021 reclamation cost estimate. The Division will allow up to 90 
days to complete initial reclamation activities before recalculating the reclamation cost estimate. Provide 
the Division with supporting documentation of reclamation progress made by Tuesday, February 8, 2022. 
At that time the Division will recalculate the Financial Warranty and adjust the bond as necessary.  If no 
documentation is provided, then the Division will issue a surety increase in the amount of $54,448 for a 
total bond amount of $80,348 to be held as previously calculated and discussed. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.  Amy 
Yeldell at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203. 
Direct contact can be made by phone at 303-866-3567 Ext 8183 or via email at amy.yeldell@ state.co.us 
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Sincerely, 
 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec:  Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, Grand Junction DRMS 
 
 
 


